Officers

Big Sir: Jack Reefer

LS: Chalmers/Cummings
Secretary: David Pevny
Asst Sec: Vacant

Treasurer: David ‘Dave’ Saxby (916) 479-2978

Asst Treas: Warren Weber

Directors
Andy Dong
Bob Olsen
Bob Perez
Bob Abalos

Keith Tronson
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(916) 392-2226
(916) 428-5418
(669) 300-9571
(916) 929-1812

(916) 395-2771

(916) 531-2551

(916) 826-0513

(916) 383-6878

(916) 422-9223

State President

Stu Williams <stuwilliamsatlake@gmail.com>

Area 4 Governor

Hugh Thompson hugh@htaengineering.com

Region 1 Director

Dave Gonzales (408) 621-8835 yogonzo@yahoo.com

NOTICE!

If you will be unable to attend this month’s meeting
please notify Attendance Committee men Vince
Damyanovich @ (916) 453-0979 or Mike Combs @

(916) 362-4598


mailto:hugh@htaengineering.com

BIG SIR Letter for December 2020

To the most loyal and dedicated members of SIR 93:

Well here we are! No further along than we were back in March.

Sorry to say that still we have no bowling, hiking, card games, travel, or membership luncheons in the
near horizon of time.

Per the guidance and direction of the Area 4 Governor (Dave Gonzales), we cannot have any large
gathering (in-person) for picnics, luncheons, golf, bowling, hiking, etc. for SIR Members until we get
the approval from the State SIR Board and the State & Local Health Department of our Branch 93
Restart Plan. This action has been taken due to the ongoing pandemic. See Page 9 for further
information from Dave Gonzales.

So far, the Elks Lodge is still not having inside events till further notice.
In 2021, the new State SIR President is Stu Williams in the place of deceased Jimmy R. Johnson.
The new 2021 Area 4 Governor is Hugh Thompson from Branch 95.

In 2021, Dave Gonzales is replacing Mark Stuart (resigning as of 01/01/2021) to be the new Region 1
Director.

Please note that starting on October 15!, SIR Branch 93 will need to start collecting the 2021
Membership Dues ($20.00) in order to pay for the operational costs of SIR Branch 93. You can
mail your check made out to SIR Branch 93 to:

David Saxby (Treasurer) PO BOX 6944 Auburn Ca 95604

At the December 215t Jack Reefer's Zoom Meeting, Dave Gonzales did the swearing ceremony for
our SIR 93 approved 2021 BEC Members and respective chairmen.

Remember to take your flu shots to safeguard yourself from any winter problems.

Stay strong, safe, and healthy to you and your family
Don’t hesitate to call or email me.

Jack Reefer Big SIR - Jreefer@sbcglobal.net Cell: 1-916-531-2551



mailto:Jreefer@sbcglobal.net

Listing of Officers / Chairman for 2021

Big SIR: Jack Reefer

Co-Little SIR’s: Craig Chalmers & Dale Cummings
Branch Secretary: Dave Pevny

Branch Treasurer. Dave Saxby

Assistant Treasurer: Warren Weber

Membership/ Member Relations Co-chairs: John Dailly and Don Quesenberry
Nominating: Craig Chalmers

RAMP: Calvin Wong

Activities: Dale Cummings

Publicity: Jack Reefer

Travel: Bob Perez

Web Master: Brent Williams

Golf Club Chairman: John Senna

Golf Club Handicapper & Newsletter Editor: Connor Chin



SIR 93 2020 Roster Book — Go to the SIR 93 Officers / Committees Web Page

Accessing SIR 93 Member Roster

1. Form a web browser, go to the SIR 93 website Officers/Committees page at https://sir93.org/sir93 003.htm
2. Click on the Membership Roster button

Membership Roster
(Password Required)
3. Typein frbranch93 in the Username field

Sign in

https:/fsirf3.0rg
Username frbranchg3

Paszword

4. Type ElksLodgeRiverside in the password field and click the Sign in button (make sure the E in Elks the L in
Lodge and the R in Riverside are capitalized)

A pdf copy of the current Membership Roster will be opened on your computer. You can then save or print the roster
from the opened copy


https://sir93.org/sir93_003.htm

From Jack Reefer — 2020 Big SIR:

Land Park Seniors Golf is comprised of members SIR 69 and SIR 93 and others are
inviting you to join us every Tuesday at Land Park 9 AM for 9 holes of golf.
Currently running 20-24 players each week - room for more. $5 buy in playing for
Towest number of putts for 9 holes, gross score on three selected holes plus
closest to the pin for sleeve of golf balls. Group divided into two groups based
on index 0-24 and 24 plus no index.

This is considered as a non-SIR Event or Activity for other people outside of SIR
play at the Tuesday Land Park Seniors Golf. Remember, you play at your own risk
and judgement of health conditions.

Email sent out every Sunday morning asking who is playing. To join email Tist
contact mratz246@sbcglobal.net. Questions - Phone Mike Ratzlaff 916-768-6348.

You must check in with the pro shop and Tet them know if you are walking or
riding for your tee time payment.

SIR 93 Clothing and Hats

Jack Reefer can order golf shirts and hats. There are many colors available.

Just email me: jreefer@sbcalobal.net. Since the weather goes up and down, | will be ordering jackets also.

December

Niemand Quok, Badge # 004...........coveeeveeeieeceeeieece e e 77
Rex Bowling, Badge # 023; Transfer Member ........cccccceveevevvveccennnnne. 75
Tom Monpere, Badge # 034 ...t e e 81
Nick Doiron, Badge # 044; Transfer Member 09-17 ........cccooeeevereneee. 88

Bill Wilkinson, Badge # 227 ......veeeeeeee ettt eae e ene e 85
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ﬁ FORM 28, SONS IN RETIREMENT MONTHLY CASH REPORT 9-3
Branch___ 83 Area 4 Region 1
Month Mowember Year 2020
Mceth ¥TD
|EEGINNING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash) Line 1 53,718, 54, 160,
[GENERAL ACCOUNTS
Receipts
101 Contributions 526000 1,240 008
102 Interast 5377 54175
103 Other 50.00 515409
Subtotal General Receipts Line 2 5263.77] 51,435 7]
[ Disbursements
201 Printing, Supplies etc 515.00 s211.11]
202 Postage §15.00 5$135.00
203 Officers' Expense $0.00 511893
204 Guest Expence $0.008 50,008
205 State Board Pro Rata Assessment $0.008 F773.50
206 Cther 50.00 s217.34
207 Other $0.00 $16.
Subtotal General Disbursements Line 3] @ 1471,
NET GENERAL gainl{loss) Line 4 (2-3)] 3253, 53601
[CUSTODIAL ACCOUNTS
Receipts
301 Monthly Luncheon $0.00 $3.539.00)
302 Special Activities $0.008 50.008
303 Travel $0.008 50,008
304 Bowling S0.00 50.00)
305 Golf 50.00 50.00
306 Rooster tems 50.00 50.00
307 Other $0.008 5302 00)
308 Other $0.008 $E650.00)
_ Subiotal Custodial REceipis Line 5| sa.00) 45100
Disbursements:
401 Maonthly Luncheon $0.008 $3.470.00)
402 Special Activities $0.008 50.008
403 Travel $0.008 50,008
404 Bowling $0.00] s0.00
405 Golf 50.00 50.00
408 Rooster Purchase $0.008 50,008
407 Cther 50.00 51,1913
Subtotal Custodial Disbursements Line 6] 50.00 54.661.93
NET CUSTODIAL Ea.in.mas*ij Line ?[_ﬁ-ﬂﬂ 50.00 517053
[ERTIRG CASH BALRNGE (1otal Cash) Dine o m
[ CASH ELEMENTS MEMBERSHIP |
Checkbook | 5153643  |mempars | 103
Savings s2067.18 | nCiuge HLW'S |
Other 5250.00]
otal 3,953,561 121072020 David. Saxly
Repor Date Treasurer
Dist SIRFORMZAEYAHOO.COM, Regional Director, Ares Govemor, Big Si, Branch Sacratary
FORM 28, Riev 1000172018




FORM 27 - MONTHLY BRANCH MEMBERSHIP REPORT

Blue calle are calculated Neids; Repart . | |
Pasawarted and locked Year| 2020 Manth NOV HegmnE Areal 4 Branch| 33
MEMEERSHIP P oot Yisdrs
e [Pescriptin 207 | 2018|200 | | P | o { oy | o | | g | s f oo | o | o | T s | N | B
§ [ MMEER OF WEMBERE LAGT MONTH (=Loe dustowrt] | 148 | 147 [ 107 [ o7 [ o7 [ oo [ o [ o [ o o | e [ i [ v [ o —|=1=] =
# |HUMEER OF HEMEERE N 0 O I 4 4 |am| 1
3 [MUMEER OF WEMEERE OUT ATTRITON) BE IR E s | um| —[ —
4 [HUMEER CF WEMEERS (Lnes 1423) w|m[w|w|w|w|[o|o|e|o|o|o] | —| =
5 [TOTAL KUNBER OF ACTIVITES - g g | a|a|—|— - o - o - —1=1=
8 |MMEER CF COURLER ACTWITIES 12| == = . - I
T —|—=ma] =] =|mo| =] =] =] — —|=]-
Line 2 Minimum G0ai- Proce: e Line 3 AfTtion forhe past 3 years. Estnaie aion by curent pear-<nd. Add +1 e taes| 14
(3aln (or other desired gain) iothis estimate= Line 2 Goal. THIS 15 A KEY GOAL FOR YOUR BRAMCH this year :
Line 4 Gosi- Procsss: Add +1 gan (o ciherdesied gan) o Lne 5 prio yea-2nd achuae Line 4 God,
LUKCHEDH ATTENDANCE
Entsr “LDL™ hare for Ladies Day moniha = CVJCVCV|CVCVCV]CV]Cv]Cv
Lna |Duserpton mrmamlhmhmw.lunJulﬂqﬂuﬂuhm:;ﬁ'u‘!;:ﬂ;:h
8 [HIMEER CF BRANCH VEMEERS W ATTENDANCE gy pumy ) N [ pum g
3 |PERCENT OF MINEEF: CF NEWEERS NATTENDANCE oo | 7on | o o [ o o o [ow [ on [ o [ o — | = [ow
0 JOUEBTE (Cusst we peetia maneens | B
Line Total: Toexciule Lades Days Luncheons ram the Year % data entes "LDL” ove the apprgriae moihs,
Line 10 Mnimum Gol- Procsss: Divideprevius year Guesis total by revious year Wembess I ot Resut s No of GuesTs needd pe New Member (1B box), Then mutipy
Line-2 “Win Goal for Members I by this raio and this = Min Goal for Guests. |t is calculated for you awtomatically.
N LAST NONTH's FORM T
Previous Yaar Guast conversion ratio = 1.0 gusats to 300 1 new membar il B {1
* A ofhe i n s ot 1 0 e difemined e he monthy BEC and uncheon meetings. New Puctns and resgnaons atacear afer the
" monbiy meedgs snall be reoored afe e st EEC 300 LPEheQn MEings
sirstateform27 @gmail com, BEC, Area Govemor, Region Direcior, Branch .
. BEC, - : SUBMITTED BY:
MONTHLY RAMP Comits= Crals (Recrment, Achiies, Hesmber Reatons, AUty David Saxby
CAl Foam 27 for the manth shouid be disinbuted to the list abave by Miedlth of fhe Tite T Phone #
tolowing marth (R 167) reastirer .
Forr 27 Revisad 12/16/2018 MEETING DATE: cy 216-470-2078




Words of Wisdom and Hello from SIR 93 Golf — December 2020 Newsletter

Harold Dye is still working on the finishing touches for the 2021 SIR 93 Golf Tournament Schedule.
Tentatively, the first tournament is being planned for a March 24™ Date at Bartley Cavanaugh.

Right now, it appears we have about 57 Golfers that have signed up with 2021 NCGA / SIR 93 Golf
Membership,

We are still waiting for the State SIR Board / Region 1 Director / Health Department for a go-ahead approval of
any SIR Group Activities like Golf, Luncheons, Bowling, etc. that can take place in 2021.

From Dale Cummings — The Carson City Golf Tournament

To all of our golfing members. Carson City Golf Tournament for 2021 is cancelled
due to the Covid 19. The general consensus is that we will not be able to have any
type of golf by June, 2021. This is a sad decision for me to have to make but it is
for our own good. Stay healthy and maybe have a Carson City 2022.

Dale Cummings

Connor Chin  Cell: 1-916-601-1854 E-mail: cljschin@gmail.com



mailto:cljschin@gmail.com

Ed Benson E-mail:

December 12, 2020

To: Our SIR Family

Regretfully, | am tasked with delivering the saddest of news to our SIR Family during this holiday
season. | just learned an hour go about the passing of our State SIR Vice President, Jim Johnson last

evening.

We have Ginny and the extended Johnson family in our thoughts and prayers, and we encourage the
SIR Family to consider doing the same.

As more details are received, they will be furnished.
God speed, Jim

Ed Benson, Friend, Associate and SIR State President



SIR Activities from Dave Gonzales — 2021 Region 1 Director

From: dave gonzales <yogonzo@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, November 11, 2020 4:51 PM

To: Joe Artim <gratefulbread@sbcaglobal.net>; Jimmy Buckley <lamann95131@yahoo.com>; Paul Sickert
<paulsickert3787@comcast.net>; Jack Reefer <jreefer@sbcglobal.net>; Kevin King <kmking00@gmail.com>;
Bob Carlson <bobcarlson@hotmail.com>; Michael Hughes <mikeroyh@sbcglobal.net>; John Cox
<kandjcox@wavecable.com>; Bill Sheean <pbil4164@att.net>; Paul Carrillo <ibpope566@gmail.com>
Subject: Ed Benson Shut Down Directive

Gentlemen:

By now you will have received Ed's directive "that there will be no in-person SIR-sponsored meetings,
luncheons and events of any kind".

You are probably shocked. And you may wonder if this directive shuts everything down or whether
we still have some activities such as golf, bowling, fishing, hiking and such.

| am very sorry to say that this directive applies to all our in-person activities including the ones | just
mentioned.

The plain truth is that the State of California did in fact ban our activities on October 9. The SIR State
Board consulted two lawyers, health officials and our insurance carrier to confirm the meaning of the
state health order.

So please contact all your activity chairs and your members and advise them to cancel branch
activities immediately.

My phone and my email are open to your need to talk or consult with me.

Dave
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